



HEADTEACHER COMMENT

Welcome back to the second half of spring term I hope you all enjoyed some relaxing family time last week. It's been a great start back and attendance has been good.

Children enjoyed exploring their class mystery books yesterday as part of World Book Day. Thank you for your support in non-uniform day on Friday to raise funds for the earthquake victims in Turkey & Syria. Once we have our final count we will let you know how much we raised.

Thank you to the parents that attended the year one phonics meeting on Wednesday, as always we're grateful for your support.

On Wednesday 8th March we're looking forward to having the videographer & photographer in the academy to take video/photo shoot as part of our latest promotional material which will include updating our prospectus material.

Mrs Lathbury-Cox

REMINDER OF TERM DATES

Half Term: Monday 20 February 2023 to Friday 24 February 2023

INSET Monday 27 February 2023 (closed to children)

Term ends: Friday 31 March 2023

Easter Holiday: Monday 3 April 2023 to Friday 14 April 2023

Summer Term 2023

INSET: Monday 17 April 2023 (closed to children)

Term starts: Tuesday 18 April 2023

Bank Holiday (Early May) Monday 1 May (closed to all)
Bank Holiday (Kings Coronation) Monday 8 May (closed to all)

INSET: EID 2023 (Date TBC) (*closed to children*)
Half Term: Monday 29 May 2023 to Friday 2 June 2023

Term ends: Friday 21 July 2023

INSET: Monday 24 & Tuesday 25 July 2023 (closed to children)



We will be fundraising again this year for Comic Relief.

Friday 17 March will be a non-uniform day with a £1.00 donation

There will also be 2 'Lucky' Prizes to be won – 20p per go.

The class with the most monies collected will win an extra break time.

We will **NOT** be selling red noses in school this year, any purchases can be made from Sainsbury's

Beat the Street physical activity game is coming to Walsall

The popular interactive Beat the Street competition that rewards people for walking, cycling and rolling is set to take place in Walsall in March and April.

The game has been designed to get communities to move more and to make small lifestyle changes, such as walking or cycling to school or work every day.

Beat the Street not only has a significant impact on increasing low levels of physical activity amongst adults and children, but also helps reduce congestion, improves air quality, and helps families spend time in green spaces together.

The game is open to anyone of any age who would like to take part and takes place across Birchills Leamore, Willenhall South and Bentley & Darlaston North from Wednesday, March 15 to Wednesday, April 26.

Children use a card and map which will be provided by participating primary schools, and adults can pick up a free card from one of the distribution points listed on the Beat the Street Walsall website which will go live shortly at beatthestreet.me/walsall.

CLASS ATTENDANCE

RMS 97.1%

RRW 96.7%

1SN 97.9%

1PG 93.3%

2CG 97.4%

2LP 99.6%

3PB 99.1%

3CO 96.7%

4KR 96.7%

4HT 97.1%

5HF 95.4%

5VG 88.8%

6BH 94.4%

6HL 97.6%

6NH 98.8%

Well done to 2LP last week for achieving 99.6%



Newsletter
Spring Term 2 Week 1
Week ending
3 March 2023

Maxine Lathbury-Cox-Headteacher Reedswood Academy